
WFPI Executive Committee Meeting, 3rd January 2019 (online) 

Present:  Omolola Atalabi/OA (President), Jaishree Naidoo/JN, (Secretary), Cristian Garcia (Vice 

Secretary), Cicero Silva/CS (Outreach Lead), Sanjay Prabhu/SP (Digital Education Lead), Ines Boechat/IB 

(Founding President and Co-opted Director), Amanda Dehaye (Past Executive Director, Co-opted 

Director), Jennifer Boylan/JB (SPR Staff Liaison), and Kim Pede /KP (Admin) 

Absent:  Wendy Lam/WL (Past President), Dorothy Bulas/DB (Vice President), Richard Barth/RB 

(Treasurer), Tatiana Fazecas/TF (Vice Treasurer), Joanna Kasznia-Brown/JKB (5th Organizational Board 

Member), Ricardo Faingold/RF (Incoming Outreach Vice Chair), Khaled Aboualfotouh Ahmad/KAA, 

(Representative Director), Kushaljit Singh Sodhi/KSS (TB Lead),  Ram Senasi/RS (Incoming Outreach Vice 

Chair), Hansel Otero/HO (Incoming Outreach Chair) Michael Gee/MG (MRI Protocol Lead), and Kimberly 

Applegate /KA (IG Representative). 

Blue comments = action 

1/ Welcome Back 

OA:  Wished everyone a Happy New Year.  She further mentioned that she will be doing some 

training on Image Gently for the IAEA organization in January.   

2/ Committee Reports Update 

• Outreach Committee - Cicero Silva (CS):  Shared that the committee had 8 cases in 
teleradiology this past month.  The committee has been trying to speed up the turn 
around time on the TB cases.  They have been using the WhatsApp and it has been 
making response times much quicker.  CS mentioned that Hansel Otero, Savvas 
Andronikou, and Cicero are starting to write a manuscript that looks at the  
demographic information from the Teleradiology committee.  Ines Boechat (IB) inquired 
about their outcome data.  CS reported that they don’t have any outcome data other 
than from one committee member Chris Buck from Mozambique which represents a 
small number of cases.   

• MRI Protocol Committee - Michael Gee (MG):  Unable to attend. 

• Digital Education Committee - Sanjay Prabhu (SP):  Sanjay reported on the progress 
being made on the website.  He mentioned reconvening with the Digital Ambassadors 
and indicated that he has two new radiologists that are interested in joining his group.   
Discussion ensued about the outreach and TB portions of the web site that Sanjay would 
like to have updated by those two committees.  In addition, he mentioned feedback on 
the website is always welcomed.   

• TB Committee - Kushaljit Singh Sodhi (KSS):  Dr. Sodhi (KSS) provided his update in 
writing.  The TB group has formed a new WhatsApp group.  This shall increase efficiency 
and speed up our referral system as time for reporting shall go down substantially.  An 
indexed case was put up recently and we got great responses from many members in 
the first 2-8 hours.  Based on the feedback received we are also in process of relieving a 
few of the inactive members and adding a few new ones for the TB group.   

 



3/ Bill Shiels Foundation MOU update 

JB:  Reported that she met with the representative of the foundation and provided the MOU 
that she worked on with Omolola Atalabi (OA) and Ines Boechat (IB).  The Nationwide 
Children’s Hospital legal department is currently reviewing the MOU and should be getting back 
to us shortly.   

 
4/ PGIMER Observership update 

JB:  Reported that we developed the web page based on Dr. Sodhi’s input.  We will need to 
provide an update to the page once we have the final funding from the Bill Shiels Foundation.  
The PGIMER Observership is for radiologists that are in India.   

 

Action: JB to update the web page with the information about the Bill Shiels Foundation, once 

available.  In addition, we need to indicate that PGIMER are seeking radiologists who reside and 

practice in India.   

5/Any other Observership updates 

IB:  Shared with the group that Jose Lipsich from Garrahan Hospital in Buenos Aires has 

received approval from his hospital leadership to host an Observership.  IB mentioned that it is 

summer time in Buenos Aires so she hasn’t heard back but expects to reach out again soon.     

Action: IB to reach out to Dr. Lipsich to further discuss the timeline for their Observership.   

6/SPR Workshop update 

DB:  Was unable to make the meeting this month but provide the following update.

 

  



 

7/ January Newsletter Topics 

KP:  Asked for input on January Newsletter topics.  The following was shared: 

• RSNA Meeting updates?  - JB offered to provide support on outcomes of meetings that 

occurred at RSNA. 

• Promotion of PGIMER Observership 

• Dr. Atalabi’s award from the RSNA 

• Dr. Sodhi’s award from the RSNA 

• JB offered to provide a photo of Dr. Atalabi and Dr. Chung from the meeting. 

• IAEA – Image Gently project 

• Promote our members meetings.    

8/ Any other business 

• Dr. Garcia offered to support an Observership in Chile 

 

Next EXCOM meeting:  

Thursday, 2/7/19 – 8:00 am – 9:00 am (CST)  

[EXCOM meetings will take place on the first Thursday of every month.] 

 


